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Joost Sliepenbeek appointed CFO of Van Gansewinkel Groep 
 
Effective today, Joost Sliepenbeek has been appointed CFO of Van Gansewinkel Groep. 
Mr Sliepenbeek succeeds Rob de Fluiter Balledux, who is moving to AVR as part of the sale 
of AVR to Cheung Kong Infrastructure. 
 
Mr Sliepenbeek (1963) previously held the position of chairman of the board of C1000 and a 
seat on the board of Jumbo Groep Holding. Before that he was chief financial officer of 
C1000, which was taken over by Jumbo in 2012. 
 
Mr Sliepenbeek spent most of his career (1994-2007) working at Koninklijke Ahold N.V in 
various financial management positions, including as chief financial officer of Albert Heijn and 
chief accounting officer at Ahold. He was appointed CFO of HEMA in 2007, and moved to 
C1000 in 2009. 
 
Van Gansewinkel Groep is pleased to have found a highly experienced chief financial officer 
in Joost Sliepenbeek. Mr Sliepenbeek and Mr Cees van Gent (CEO) together make up the 
Board of Directors of Van Gansewinkel Groep.  
 
 
 
Further information 
Van Gansewinkel Groep 
Florens Slob  
Director Corporate Communications 
Telephone: +31 40 751 4522 or +31 6 51 354 321 
 
About Van Gansewinkel  
Van Gansewinkel is a waste service provider, a recycler and a supplier of high-quality secondary raw materials. 
Of the waste that the company collects, 65% is recycled and given a second life in the form of raw materials. Van 
Gansewinkel realises revenue in excess of 1 billion euros from its operations. Van Gansewinkel is the market 
leader in the Benelux (the company’s home market) while also operating in Germany, France, Portugal, the 
Czech Republic, Poland and Hungary. The company’s central vision is that today’s waste serves as the basis for 
extracting tomorrow’s raw materials: Waste No More.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


